TEGA CAY POLICE DEPARTMENT

Community Oriented Policing Steve R. Parker Chief of Police

7705 Tega Cay Drive Telephone: 803-548-0340 Tega Cay, SC 29708

January 28, 2015

Fax: 803-548-7516

Dear Residents,

We have received several questions regarding the appropriate interpretation of obstructing a public sidewalk when it crosses a private driveway. The following is to inform you of what the regulation says and that it will be enforced by our patrol and code enforcement officers accordingly. We are sending this memo out in an effort to help better educate the public and to hopefully avoid any potential violations of this regulation in the future.

Ordinance 50 (Uniform Law Enforcement), specifies in Section 50-95(1) that parking on a sidewalk is unlawful. A sidewalk is defined as a paved area for pedestrian use, usually beside a roadway and located in the right-of-way easement. There are some neighborhoods in which the sidewalk extends across and through a private driveway, causing confusion as to whether it is actually a pedestrian easement. The public sidewalk runs through the private driveway and, as such, parking a vehicle in such a manner obstructs this pedestrian easement is a violation of Ordinance 50-95.

It is the intent of the Tega Cay Police Department and City Code Enforcement Officers to respond to complaints regarding parking on sidewalks by first informing the offender of the violation and requesting compliance with the City Ordinances. Should the offender not comply with this direction, the officer may issue a parking ticket, or a summary notice.

If you should have any questions regarding this, please do not hesitate to contact a member of our Police Department Staff. My staff and I welcome the opportunity to assist you in any way

Sincerely,

Steve R. Parker

Chief of Police